Department Chair Meeting Minutes

College of Arts and Sciences

October 27, 2009
The meeting was called to order at 8:00 a.m. on Tuesday, October 27, 2009.  Dr. Vagn K. Hansen, Dean of the College of Arts and Sciences, presided.  Department Chairs present:  Ms. Chiong-Yiao Chen, Dr. Paul Kittle, Dr. Brent Olive, Dr. Gregory Pitts, Dr. Phil Bridgmon, Dr. Ron Smith, Dr. Bob Garfrerick, Dr. Craig Christy, Dr. Bill Strong, Dr. Christopher Maynard, Dr. David Muse, LTC Wayne Bergeron, Dr. David McCullough, Dr. Brenda Webb, Dr. Ed Joubert, Dr. Joy Borah, and Dr. Craig Robertson.  Debbie Tubbs took the minutes.  
1.
Approval of Minutes.  The minutes from October 13, 2009 were approved by consensus.  
2.
Report from COAD.  Dr. Hansen reported back on the following:
-UCC forms and catalog changes were discussed and deans were encouraged to work with their department chairs so that curricular changes are not put off until the last minute when it is time for catalog changes
-Diploma presentation policy was discussed and will be forwarded to the Faculty Senate, Staff Senate, and Academic and Student Affairs Committee
-Textbook orders were discussed
-Summer school budget
-Draft articulation agreement for Columbia State Community College (Dr. Hansen will be sending information out to four or five departments for input)
-Preview Day will be held on November 7

-Promotion and Tenure Equity Committee

3.
Undergraduate Curriculum Proposal from the Department of Art.  Ms. Chen made a motion to assign individual course numbers AR 461, AR 462, AR 463, AR 464, and AR 465 to each of the five rotation topics for AR 449 Advanced Digital Media and the motion was seconded, opened for discussion, and unanimously adopted.
4.
Undergraduate Curriculum Proposal from the Department of English.  Dr. Smith made a motion to deactivate EN 101 English as a Second Language I and EN 102 English as a Second Language II and the motion was seconded, opened for discussion, and unanimously adopted.

5.
Reviewing Faculty Rosters.  Dr. Hansen reminded the group that anybody who produces credit hours must fill out one of the faculty roster forms if they are the instructor of record.  He stated that the most important thing to keep in mind when filling out these forms is to follow the rules that were sent out in Renee’s email.  He listed a couple of examples such as Bi/BI and the M.A Ed.  He asked the department chairs to be especially vigilant in comparing what the transcript documents as their degree, not what faculty members think their transcript should show.
6.
Faculty Searches.  Dr. Hansen stated that nine searches in our college are going to be advertised in the Chronicle of Higher Education as well as specified places.  He asked them to comply with the new strategic diversity plan which states that there should be one, and if practicable, two African-American representatives on all search committees for … and faculty.  [Dr. Hansen had Debbie email specific information on this on 10/28/09.]  
7.
Implementing Angel and On-Line General Education Courses in all “Areas”.  Dr. Hansen inquired about the ongoing Angel workshops and during this discussion brought up the fact that the University will no longer pay to update online courses.  
8.
Annual Action Plans.  Dr. Hansen stated that the deadline had been extended and that an Annual Action Plan from our college will be sent in soon.

9.
Learning Outcome Reports.  Dr. Hansen discussed learning outcomes and the assessment of these outcomes.  He reminded them that they should keep in mind that students will demonstrate these outcomes program by program.  He stated that a range of six to twelve is the typical number of outcomes and if a program is accredited, then they can use those outcomes.  For each outcome, the assessment statement can be a portion of the MFT, Praxis, embedded assessment, part essay, or experience student has such as a portfolio.  You will need a rubric for assessing them.  It was mentioned that Angel has a tool for a rubric.  He asked them to keep in mind that they will need to report on how frequently the outcome will be assessed, the results of the assessment and how the assessment will be used.  We have to document what we do for SACS; it can’t just be the student passing the course.
10.
ETS Visiting Scholars Program.  Dr. Hansen had information on the ETS Visiting Scholars Program and stated that if any department chair thought any of their faculty would be interested to please take a handout.

11.
Other.  
-Paul Kittle asked if they should have graduating students sign up for the exit exam starting in the spring and referred to an email he had received from Lisa Burton.
The meeting was adjourned at 9:26 a.m.

Minutes prepared by Debbie Tubbs on November 16, 2009.  Minutes approved by Vagn K. Hansen on November 16, 2009.  Minutes will be presented to department chairs for approval on November 17, 2009.
